
 

 

Question on Notice 

 
No. 72 

 
Asked on 13 February 2019 

  

MR J LANGBROEK asked the Minister for Health and Minister for Ambulance 
Services (HON DR S MILES) –  
 

QUESTION 
 
Will the Minister provide the number and corresponding dates, of, consultation 
meetings held by the Minister or Queensland Health with the families of residents, 
prior to the families being notified of the decision to close the Halwyn Centre? 
 

ANSWER 

 
The Metro North Hospital and Health Service has been working closely with 
residents, families, guardians, and the residents’ support networks since the 
introduction of the National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) to prepare for the 
transition to the NDIS. This process has included numerous meetings, in respect of 
individual residents as well as the collective Halwyn community. It would be an 
unreasonable burden on the agency to catalogue every meeting.  
 


